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First of all, I would like to start by highlighting that it is both fortuitous and appropriate to highlight this important new tool for international collaboration during what happens to be International Education Week 2013.

The U.S. Department of Education’s long involvement with education-related dialogue and cooperation within the Western Hemisphere has included participation in the Inter-American Education Ministerial meetings and the OAS Inter-American Education Committee. 

Most recently our Department’s involvement has included then-Deputy Secretary Tony Miller’s active participation in both the 6th (Ecuador, 2009) and 7th (Suriname, 2012) Ministerials.

A number of important education-related projects have emanated from our Inter-American cooperation, including the Inter-American Teacher Education Network (ITEN). 

Since 2010, ITEN has served as a valuable forum for teachers and other educators in the Hemisphere to share knowledge, experiences and good practices in the teaching profession.  ITEN has accomplished this through mechanisms that include an active virtual community, live webinars, technical meetings and technical assistance missions.  

During the 7th Ministerial, which focused on the vital role of teachers, the ministers discussed a number of ideas that would eventually lead to the further development of ITEN. 

The ministers expressed the significant value of sharing relevant experiences, practices and policies related to teachers and teaching. Deputy Secretary Miller took great interest in this topic both during and after the Suriname ministerial.

In the weeks after the ministerial, the U.S. Department of Education and the U.S. Mission to the OAS worked closely with colleagues in the OAS Secretariat to pursue options for developing a knowledge bank that could better systematize existing resources related to teacher quality. 

From that initial planning came what would become the Inter-American Collaboratory on the Teaching Profession, or Co-TEP. The Co-TEP will build on the existing success of ITEN by offering several value-added elements, including a flexible search tool; abstracts for all documents so busy officials can more quickly scan available offerings and the potential for technical assistance meetings or study visits to help countries adopt specific best practices or policies. 

Its realization was made possible by the dedication of the ITEN team within the OAS Secretariat and, on behalf of the U.S. Department of Education, I would like to explicitly acknowledge their work. 

I would also like to acknowledge the generous contribution of the U.S. Mission to the OAS, which made possible the continuation of ITEN’s important work, including the development of Co-TEP.

Finally, I would like to acknowledge the various organizations that have supported and partnered with ITEN in the development of Co-TEP, such as PREAL, UNESCO, CECC-SICA, IDB, World Bank and others. Without their collaboration, the success of these forums would not be possible. 

The fact is that teachers are at heart of our education systems and ensuring that every student has a quality teacher is indispensable to educational improvement and reform.  For this reason, teacher quality is a priority issue for the U.S. Department of Education, as well as for state and district leaders across the country. 

Within our Department, the importance of teachers has been emphasized by an important new initiative called Recognizing Educational Success, Professional Excellence and Collaborative Teaching, or RESPECT.  


The RESPECT policy framework – which we have selected as our Department’s first submission to Co-TEP –aims to elevate the teaching profession through seven critical components (all of which also appear among Co-TEP key themes): shared responsibility and leader​ship, recruitment and preparation, growth and develop​ment, evaluation, compensation and advancement, school climate, and community engagement. 

The process to develop the RESPECT initiative sparked a national conversation about teaching – over a period of about two years – that involved teachers, school leaders, parents, teachers’ associations and unions, and state and national education organizations.

In addition to input from these groups, the RESPECT initiative was also influenced by the conversations held at the International Summits on the Teaching Profession, which have brought together 25 high-performing and rapidly improving countries, as measured by the OECD’s Program for International Student Assessment, or PISA.  A Summit has been held each year since 2011 and the next Summit will take place in New Zealand in March of next year.

Indeed, Learning from Other Countries in such education-related forums and those that occur within the Inter-American system is noted as one of the three explicit objectives under the Department of Education’s International Strategy.    

Therefore, the U.S. Department of Education looks forward to its continued participation in the important ongoing dialogue within the Hemisphere to learn from each other with regard to improving education for all students.  

In addition, we look forward to working closely with our colleagues in our fellow member states, the OAS Secretariat and the U.S. Mission to the OAS as we move forward to support the ongoing development of Co-TEP.

Thank you
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